January 30, 1930. Mr. J. L. Slattery. Editor, "The Gazette", Montreal. Dear Sir .-I am indeed grateful for the space which you gave in connection with my talk to the McGill Graduates' Society last evening, but I am afraid that I must have left a misunderstanding in the mind of your reporter on the subject of "Dormitories". I am therefore enclosing the extract which refers to the subject, and in order to correct the erroneous impression (possibly through some ambiguity on my own part) I should be most grateful if you would publish it in full. Ever yours faithfully,